
April 15, 2025

“Signs and wonders will follow those that believe” Mark 16:17.

On Friday around lunch time, I was walking back to my office when two students came rushing to
me to tell me that there was a child who fell off a playground. We prayed together and then I said
“is this across the street?”

The students replied, “No! At the Elementary School”

I rushed outside to see an ambulance in between our two playground structures. I looked into the
ambulance to see a dear friend leaning over her young child. I prayed and stood back with Mr.
Magnan. Mr. Jonker updated us on what had happened and what he had done. Behind me I
could hear what seemed like an army of angels praying! A parent from our school (who is a
Pediatric Doctor at the Alberta Children’s Hospital) stepped up and made herself available to the
First Responders. Teachers directed parents outside. Elementary School teachers kept students in
their classrooms without knowing what was happening. We prayed. We waited.

Later that afternoon, I received messages and a call from the parents, the child was being
released to go home. No broken bones, no concussion, no major injuries. THIS is a miracle!

I want us to STOP. PAUSE. THINK. RESPOND with gratitude.

How DO we respond? In the midst of all things happening in each of our worlds, our response
must be GRATITUDE. As we slow down the fast-paced business to be grateful for all the things that
God bestows upon us, we can begin to see His incredible blessings for each of us. I praise God for
the blessing of life in this precious child, and in the lives of all the children and students that God
has entrusted to us here at Calgary Christian School.

I believe that miracles are in the making - all around us!

Tonight, I invite you all to come out to the Special Meeting that has been called by 10% of our
Society Members. The meeting will be held at 7 pm THIS EVENING in the gym at the Secondary
Campus. This will be a time for us to discuss important matters at our school, learn about the
direction of our Faith Formation at CCS, and also have a time to ask questions to our Board of
Directors.

Our Faith Formation Team will be meeting in the LINC for prayer if there is anyone who wants to
join us in praying this evening from 6:30 - 6:50 pm.
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